
Meeting Notes 
U. S. Steel Canada Hamilton Works Community Liaison Committee (CLC) 
Tuesday October 27, 2015, 5:30pm – 7:30pm, Hamilton Discovery Centre 

 
CLC Members In Attendance:  
Martha Allen (Community Representative) 
Marilyn Baxter (Hamilton Port Authority) 
Peter Ipema (Hamilton Chamber of Commerce) 
Geoff Knapper (Ministry of the Environment) 
Lynda Lukasik (Environment Hamilton) 
John Sanges (Community Representative) 
Andy Sebestyen (U. S. Steel Canada) 
 
Other Attendees:  
Trevor Harris (U. S. Steel Canada) 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:35p.m. followed by a review of evacuation procedures and brief 
introductions. 
 
Minutes were not available from the previous meeting.  
 
The proposed agenda was approved. 
 
Andy Sebestyen provided a review of U. S. Steel Canada’s (USSC) performance under O.Reg 419.  
 
A single public complaint that was provided to the Ministry was addressed by Andy Sebestyen. 
 
Andy Sebestyen provided a summary of a posting on the Environmental Registry regarding USSC’s 
request for Site Specific Standards related to benzene and B[a]P. 
 
Following a discussion regarding Site Specific Standards, Geoff Knapper agreed to report back to the CLC 
with additional information regarding Upper Risk Thresholds (URT). 
 
Trevor Harris provided a review of the Environmental Performance Agreement (EPA) between USSC and 
the Ministry of Environment (MOE). It was noted that the EPA was scheduled to expire in the fall of 2015 
and that the MOE and USSC had agreed that it is not necessary to renew the EPA at this time.  
 
USSC agreed to look at opportunities to make data from COMs more readily available to the public. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:45p.m. 
 
 
T. D. Harris 


